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NEW OFFICERS FOR
1991 - 1992

The following are the new officers
for the Everett Mountaineer’s for
1991 - 1992.

Branch Chair Dennis Miller
Vice-Chair Louis Coglas
Secretary Linda Nyman
Treasurer Bob Crunkilton
Trustee Gail McClary

Congratulations to the new officers,
and a special thanks to those who vol-
unteered to run but did not win.

A special THANK YOU to Larry
Longley, Dorthy Beeman, Linda
Nyman, Dianne Duffy and Don Heck,
the elected officers of 1990 and 1991
for the outstanding job they preformed.
Thanks!

MEMBERSHIP SURVEY
RESULTS

The Membership Survey’s are in and
the results have been tallied.
Highlights of the results will be forth-
coming in the Executive Committee
Meeting and in the newsletter. Detail
tabulated results will be available to
the membership upon request.

The Membership Survey Committee
would like to thank all those who took
time to complete the survey and ex-
press their opinions. Close to 20% of
the membershipresponded by the dead-
line. The results of this survey will
help set focus and direction for the
club.

EVERETT
MOUNTAINEER’S
1991 ANNUAL AWARDS

BANQUET

The 1991 Everett Mountaineer’s An-
nual Awards Banquet will be held at
the Everett Pacific Hotel in Everett on
22 November, 1991. (Note: this is a
Friday) Social hour begins at 6:00 PM
with dinner at 7:00 PM. The program
will be presented by Joel Rogers, a
photojournalist, on “The Hidden
Coast”.

A Seattle native, and son of a sea
captain, Joel Rogers is an internation-
ally published photographer, and
writer. His work has appeared in such
publications as Adventure Travel,
Backpacker, Outdoor Photographer,
Audubon, and The Nature Conser-
vancy.

Joel Rogers’ “The Hidden Coast:
Kayak Explorations from Alaska to
Mexico” invites you to explore the
seldom seen havens of the spectacular
Pacific coast shoreline.

Banquet tickets are $16.00 (regular)
and $13.00 (senior citizen) each. Tick-
ets are advance sale only and may be
obtained by sending a check made out
to the Everett Mountaineers, along with
a stamped, self-addressed envelope to
Dianne Duffy, PO Box 2912, Everett,
WA 98203. Tickets will also be on
sale at the Everett Mountaineer’s
monthly meetings in October and
November.

OCTOBER’S PROGRAM

October’s program willbe “Your Slides
of 1991”. All members are invited to
bring highlights (10 to 20 slides) of
their favorite trips of the year to share
with the membership. Members are
interested in viewing all types of out-
door activities (hiking, climbing, skiing,
canoeing, bicycling and scrambling)
and trips. :

This is a excellent program for several
reasons: :

New members are introduced to
all types of activities sponsored by the
Everett Mountaineers.

Opportunity to sec new areas you
might like to visit.

A chance to find out about trips
first hand from someone who has been
there.

Greatopportunity to show off your
slides to a receptive audience.

So remember, bring your slides and
share in the fun.

" EXECUTIVE
COMMITTEE MEETING

September 25, 1991
7-9PM
Everett City Library

All members welcome.

Agenda items include:
Membership Survey Results
Service Award Nomination
Branch Operational Manual




CONSERVATION
MEETING

The next Conservation meeting will be
Sunday, September 29th on the Karl’s
property on Whidbey Island. For more
information, contact Commitfee Chair
Louis Coglas at 672-4521.

The committee is now working on a |

wetland policy and would appreciate
any input that anyone may have. Note:
asaclubofover 800 members, we stand
to be d very strong lobbing force in the
Snohomish County on Conservation
issues. As a conservation committee
we need your input to make the best
possible policies to represent the club.

Please send your comments and letters
to: Louis Coglas

3104 SW 228th

Brier, WA 98036

Or call 672-4521.

TELEMARK SKI CLASS
Expand your skiing horizons! The Tele-
mark turn can take you almost any-
where on cross-country skis.  This
year’s course begins November 26th
and costs $30.00. Sec the September
Mountaineer for details or call Dennis
Miller at 335-5336 for signup informa-
tion.

SKI INSTRUCTORS NEEDED

Become a ski instructor, trip organizer,
course coordinator, or you-name-it. The
ski committee needs members who can
help in all areas of our program, both
Telemark and basic skiing. All you
needis the joy of skiing and the desire to
share it with others. Contact Dennis
Miller at 335-5336 if you are interested.

SKI COURSE GRADUATION
APPLICATIONS

Applications are due by October 1 for
graduation from the Basic Nordic and
Telemark Ski courses. Mail to Ted

Case, 16304 25th PL NE, Seattle, Wa
~ T 98155. ) ’ ) D

NORDIC SKI TRIP

Nordic Ski trip to Mt. Bachelor, Ore-
gon. 3rd or 4th week in January. Join
us for GREAT skiing on a variety of
trails and in the backcountry. This is
one of the Northwest’s best Nordic Ski
areas. Joinus for part or all of the weck.
Downhillers welcome too! Day care
available. A planning meeting will be
held at Dennis and Dana Miller’s Octo-
ber 8th. Call 335-5336 for more infor-
mation and directions.

- BRANCH OFFICERS
Branch Chair
Dennis Miller 335-5336
Vice Chair ' :
Louis Coglas 672-4521
Secretary L
Linda Nyman 789-0987
Treasurer - .
Bob Crunkilton 334-9443
Gail McClary 13377712
STANDING COMMITTEE
CHAIRS :
Alpine Scramblers ‘
Neil Johnson 659-9034
Climbing
Gail McClary 33717112
Communications
Wayne Cunningham 258-8946
Conservation
Corlan Carlson 525-4559
Explorer Scout Post
Doug Donaldson 347-4182
Folkdance
Laurie Akers 659-6559
Hiking
 John Witters - ___ . -353-4672
Lookout / Trail Maintenance
Jerry Thompson 653-7390
Membership
Dana Miller 745-5846
Skiing
Ted Case 365-8042
Social
Vera Bonner 334-6871
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